THIS IS An informaton PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
October 15, 2015
SUBJECT:
discussion of program space and facilities (Mulberry helm, Brown Street, Old G.C. Burkhead)
ISSUE

The Board needs to consider existing programs at Brown Street and Mulberry Helm and facility conditions.
FACTS


Brown Street Alternative Education School is the current location for the Alternative Learning Program and Hardin County High.  This building was originally built in 1946. There have been several modifications made over the time 1952, 1957, 1962, and 1973 for a total of 42,700 Sq. Ft. The building sets on approximately 9 acres of land. The building is currently heated by steam heat and has window air conditioning units. This is a two-story building that is starting to show age and at one point was listed as one of Kentucky’s, 25th worst education building by facility rating. The District Facility Plan list this building as having a permanent status but to be declared surplus once G. C. Burkhead was renovated to house the Alternative Education Center as part of the program space.  The average utility cost for this facility is around $80,000.

Mulberry Helm Education Center is the current location for Adult Education Program, Hardin County High Program, and office area for Special Education staff. This building was originally built in 1931. Modifications to this building were made in 1956 and 2002. The building has steam heat and window air conditioners as the HVAC.  This building has approximately 20,500 Sq. Ft. and has two stories.  If the Board intends on keeping this building, there will be cost associated to renovate it and bring the building up to code.  The average utility cost for this building is around $70,000.

The old G. C. Burkhead Elementary facility was originally built in 1967 with addition and renovations in 1968, 1971, and 1992. This facility sets on approximately 15 acres. There is geothermal heat pumps and gas-fired rooftop units as part of the HVAC system. A new facility was built to house the GC Burkhead elementary school students that is now located off St. John Road. This building is listed as transitional on the district facility plan.  Head Start of Kentucky has a 3 year lease for the West Building.  For the most part, the rest of the building is vacant.


The Board needs to consider what programs could exist within the space at the old G. C. Burkhead facility that would possibly allow Brown Street and Mulberry Helm to be declared as surplus to the needs of the district. 

Consideration needs to be given on the following items:

Determine if transportation of students to old GC Burkhead site would be a problem?

Determine what modifications/upgrades to old GC Burkhead building would be needed?

What other immediate use does the building have?
We know that by eliminating the Brown Street facility and Mulberry Helm facility the district will save on:

a. Annual utility cost (Brown Street and Mulberry Helm locations)

b. Maintenance cost 

c. Renovation cost (Mulberry Helm).

The Local Planning Committee will need to reconvene to study the proposal of using the Old G.C. Burkhead facility as a relocation of existing programs at Mulberry Helm and Brown Street Education School.  The Board will need to make a motion to ask the Kentucky Department of Education to have the Hardin County Schools Local Planning Committee reconvene.  Any changes to more than one facility on the District Facility Plan will be an amendment to the current plan.

